GREENVILLE UTILITIES COMMISSION
WORKSHOP SESSION
GREENVILLE, NORTH CAROLINA
Thursday, January 16, 2025

The Board of Commissioners of the Greenville Utilities Commission met in a Workshop Session
at the Brook Valley Country Club located at 311 Oxford Road in Greenville, North Carolina, on
January 16, 2025, at 2:00 p.m. with the following members and others present, and Chair
Lindsey Griffin presiding.

Commission Board Members Present:

Lindsey Griffin Justin Fuller

Mark Garner Dillon Godley
Ferrell L. Blount I11 Dr. Wanda D. Carr
Peter Geiger Michael Cowin

Commission Staff Present:

Tony Cannon, General Manager/CEO Amy Wade

Phil Dixon Steve Hawley
Chris Padgett Scott Farmer
Jeff McCauley Ken Wade
Anthony Miller Lou Norris
John Worrell Jonathan Britt
David Springer Colleen Sicley
Andy Anderson Durk Tyson
Scott Mullis
Richie Shreves

Others Present:

Roy Jones, Kathy Moyer, and Andy Fusco with ElectriCities.

INTRODUCTIONS:

At 2:00 p.m. having a quorum present, Chair Griffin called the workshop session to order.
General Manager/CEO Tony Cannon provided a safety brief should there be an emergency.

Mr. Chris Padgett, Assistant General Manager/CAO, reviewed the agenda for the day.

HUMAN RESOURCES UPDATE: SUCCESSION PLANNING

Mr. Padgett began with an update on the origin of our succession plan and noted that it is a best
practice for a high performing organization. He shared the benefits of succession planning and
the risks of not having a well-designed succession plan. One of the risks is loss of mission
critical knowledge. GUC approved a Talent Development and Succession Management Strategy
in 2015, and the plan was adopted by the Board and includes several components.

iLead (six classes have graduated)

Upskill (opportunities for training for all employees)

ETAP (employee tuition assistance program)

Internships (Some interns have become long term permanent employees.)

Next, he introduced Ms. Richie Shreves, Director of Human Resources, to provide more details
on the plan. Ms. Shreves provided several tables and graphs showing the GUC employee
landscape by age and years of service. Over the last five years the employee landscape has
changed where now there are 50% of employees with less than 10 years of service and one-third
with less than five years of service. There is a higher turnover rate amongst this group of
employees with less than 10 years of service. The average years of service is 11 years which is
down from the average of 17 years of service a few years ago.


















